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The Oil Leak  

 

 From the Driver’s Seat…. 

Our meeting on February 5th was, as usual, well attended. As in past meetings, members came to-
gether to volunteer their talents and ideas. A special thank you goes to the four members, who took it 
upon themselves, to bring refreshments to the meeting. I had forgotten to ask for refreshment volun-
teers at the Installation Dinner in January.. Thank you Peg Michalak, Joyce Croci, Nicky Del Mastro, 

and Tom Zappala. 
 

Skip Dunham had sad news for the members. He informed the meeting of the passing of long time 
member Frank Buckley. Frank attended many of our meetings and events. We extend our condolenc-
es to Frank's family. 
 

The club received a very nice thank you note from Wilma Johnson. She appreciated the club's assis-
tance in getting Aldie's Model A Mail Truck to the new Model A Museum at Gilmore. She also thanked 
the club members for attending Aldie's memorial service and in particular Doug Linden for his kind 
words. Doug related his own memories of Aldie and the Minuteman's appreciation of this long time 
member and past President. 
 

Tom Zappala, our tour director invited members to the Tour Committee meeting on Tuesday, February 19th at 
7:00 here at the Memorial Congregational Church. In addition Tom has been able to reserve the Collings Foun-
dation & Museum for the club's 50th Anniversary celebration set for Sunday, September 8, 2013. This event will 
be one of the highlights of our tour year. 
 

Mike Doyle, our Program Chairman, introduced the evening program, a wonderful DVD on the 2012 
Model A Ford Club of America's (MAFCA) National Convention in Marquette, MI. The DVD was se-
cured by Doug Linden a National Director and Publication/PR Chairman of MAFCA. We were able to 
view our own Mike Doyle receiving a First Place & MAFCA Award of Excellence for his Model A which 
he recently restored. Mike received 491 points out of a perfect score of 500. Well done Mike!! 
 

Some dates of interest, Sunday March 3rd for the annual MARCOM flea Market at the Holmes Trans 
Co, Norfolk, MA. This event starts at 7:30. Please keep in mind our Winter Blah's Flea Market which 
will be held on Sunday April 7, 2013 at 7:30. As in the past Craig Martin, chairman of this event, will 
need volunteers to mark out the display floor prior to Sunday and will need members to help unload 
vendor vehicles early Sunday morning.  
 

Looking forward to seeing you at our next monthly meeting on Tuesday March 5th.  

 

 

 in 
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  2012 OFFICERS   

President  Vincent Del Mastro                                                                                                                      617-244-8417                                                                                 nicky.delmastro@verizon.net                                                                                                                

Vice President John Kerns 508-877-1226 K1IKA@verizon.net  

Secretary  Rich Batstone  978-838-2098                                                                           richard.batstone@verizon.net                                                                           

Treasurer  Barbara McElhiney 781-933-0179                                            mcelhiney@rcn.com                                               

Newsletter Editor                                                                          Tony Zeoli         781-935-6422                                                                     zeoli@comcast.net                                                       

Membership  Jo Johnson  978-440-8031 jo.johnson@comcast.net   

Steering Committee:                                                  Gene Tallone Tom Zapalla        Harold Samuels                                                       John “JJ” Johnson                                        

 KEY CONTACTS   

Historian  Art Callan   617-332-3363                                                                             fordsong@msn.com                                                                                 

Hospitality  Joyce Croci                                          508-473-2243     jcroci@verizon.net  

Newsletter Distribution         Sue Champagne  508-881-1595  schampagne@lwra.com 

Programs  Mike Doyle                                       781-899-8706                                                               mikedolye95@aol.com                                                            

Tour Director  Tom Zappala                                         781-424-3364                                                 t.zappala@comcast.net                                                      

Shop Keeper  Gary Hoyt  508-655-0077 mainelymercs@aol.com 

Sunshine Sally Legge 508-655-1977                                                                            leggesally@yahoo.com  

Raffles John Roberson 978-807-8419 j.roberson@comcast.net 

Webmaster  Wayne Champagne 508-881-1595  wchampagne@verizon.net 
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Meeting called to order at 7:32 PM by President Vin DelMastro, after we had enjoyed a rousing rendi-

tion of “God Bless America” by member Bob Mangan on keyboard.  
 

Vin announced: 
 

New name tags have been printed for each club member.  See Jack Stokinger for your badge. 
 

A nice “thank you” card from Wilma Johnson was read.  She thanked the Minutemen for the donation 

to MAFFI in Aldie’s honor as well as the attendance of many members at Aldie’s recent memorial ser-

vice.  Special thanks for the remarks by Doug Linden on behalf of the club. 
 

Visitors and New Members were welcomed including Dave Mangan and Richard Barrett (hope I 

heard the names correctly). 
 

A motion was m/s/p to accept the Treasurer’s Report as printed in the Oil Leak 
 

It was noted that there was no Secretary’s report for January since there was no club meeting held. 
 

John Kerns, VP for 2013, welcomed members to the new year and thanked those that participated in 

the Maynard Christmas Parade. 
 

Department/Committee Reports: 
 

 Membership………No report, Jo Johnson not present 

 Touring……………Report given by Tom Zappala who informed us that the 50th Anniversary 

Celebration for our club is scheduled for Sept 8th at the Collings Museum.  Tom also invited members 

to attend the Tour Planning Meeting scheduled for 2/19 at the Church. 

 Programs…………..Report given by our new Program Director, Mike Doyle.  Mike said that a 

meeting (date to be announced) is set for this Spring at the home of Chuck O’Neil.         

 Shopkeeper..............Gary Hoyt mentioned the items currently available for sale. 

 Awards…………….Doug Linden presented club participation awards to those who were enti-

tled to them but had not previously received them 

 Oil Leak …………...Editor Tony Zeoli announced a 2/11/13 deadline for material. 
 

Tom Zappala summoned by name a group of individuals that all had something in common….each 

had been a winner of the Minuteman “Hard Luck Award” for one of the past years.  With the backdrop 

of many of us who were previous “winners”, Tom presented the award for 2012 to Pat Martone.  Pat 

gave a very gracious acceptance speech and acknowledged that it was amazingly “easy” to win this 

award! 
 

Doug Linden noted that long-time member Frank Buckley had recently passed away. 

Doug also, as a BOD member of MAFCA, encouraged Minutemen to join the National clubs.  He com-

mented on the good work the national clubs do, including chapter insurance coverage for our meets, and 

the national awards system.  With that, Doug then called Wayne Champagne to the front and present-

ed him with the award for Best Photograph of the Year.  This award was in recognition of the excellent 

photo of Lenny Michalak’s sedan that appeared recently on the cover of the Restorer Magazine. 
 

We had coffee break/raffle time at 8 PM followed by a video of the speech by Edsel Ford III as deliv-

ered at the Marquette, MI national meet. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Richard Batstone, Secretary 

Club Meeting Minutes 
February 5, 2013 
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"The way we cook outdoors today is due to 
two enterprising Americans. The first was 
Henry Ford of the                Motor Compa-
ny. In the early days of the automobile busi-
ness when Ford manufactured the Model T, 
the car was partially built with wooden parts. 
The assembly process generated a lot of 
wood scraps. Not one to let things go to 
waste, Ford took advantage of a charcoal-
making process that had been around since 
the 1890s-one in which wood could be 
burned to charcoal, mixed with a binder, 
formed into briquettes. Ford put one of his 
relatives in charge of his new charcoal bri-
quette-making business. The relative's 
name?  E.G.           ,  a moniker that went 
on to become synonymous with briquettes."   

 
 

 Sunshine Report      
    By Sally Legge   

 

 

 

 

  

 

A condolence card has been sent to Dottie Buckley on the loss of her 

husband, longtime member and friend of our club, Frank Buckley.  

If you know of anyone needing a card,  please let me know 

@ leggesally@yahoo.com or 508 655-1977  

Courtesy of Nicky Del Mastro who  found this 

tidbit in one of her cook books ("Cook's Country") 

in the grilling section.  

Treasure’s   Report 

mailto:leggesally@yahoo.com
tel:508%20655-1977
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Great center pieces! 
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It’s that time of year…….time to re-

new your MEMBERSHIP DUES!   

Just $20 per family!!!! 

 

 

In order for us to keep our records up to date, PLEASE complete the form below and re-

turn with your check for $20.  If there are no changes, you won’t have to complete the en-

tire form, just check the appropriate box.  Thank you. 

 

First Name___________________________ Last Name 

________________________________ 

Spouse/Significant Other Name ______________________________________________________ 

Street ___________________________________________________________________________ 

City _______________________________________  State ______________   Zip Code _________ 

email ___________________________________________    Telephone   _____- ______- 

__________ 

No Changes ______________ 

Are you over 80 and been a member for at least 5 years?  __________ If, yes, membership is 

free. 

I would like to receive my Oil Leak by email.    Yes_________   No _________ 

(If you do not specify, it will be sent electronically if we have an email address on file.) 

Are You a member of   MAFFI  ___________   MAFCA ____________  MARC ___________ 

Model A Info: 

Year______________ Body Style ______________________________ Year Acquired 

_________ 

Year______________ Body Style ______________________________ Year Acquired 

_________ 

Year______________ Body Style ______________________________ Year Acquired 

_________ 

Year______________ Body Style ______________________________ Year Acquired 

_________ 

Please make check payable to:   Minuteman Model A Ford Club and mail to 

    P.O. Box 545, 
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  Tony’s Transmissions 

 

     

  Andy’s Accessories 

 

Model A work goes on, even in New England’s winter weather 

For example here’s another engine pulling party held February 4th  at Dick Stitt's house. 

First indications are the engine is in very good shape.               

           Andy Adams 

 

Ad Reminders: 

        Renew you Business Card Ads by contacting Don Ross at dross02466@cvomcast.net 

        Renew your Class “A” Ads by emailing Tony at zeoli@comcast.net 

Last month’s 

quiz! 

A Special Thank You to all of those who provided early entries to this month’s Oil Leak. Al-

so, don’t forget to please provide photos and articles of February activates for the upcoming 

issues. 
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Art’s Parts  

 

        

   

        

 

    

   

 

 

      

 

 

               

                  

 

Keep exchanging Model A in-
terests during our wintery  days 
at the Big Apple Deli at 331 

Boston Road E in Marlboro, MA.   The 
breakfast group meets year round just 
about every Wednesday about 8 AM.   
All Model A enthusiasts are welcome to 
join the Minutemen in their new private 
room at this great restaurant where the 
service is extraordinary. 

 

 

L”A”dees Luncheon 

The next L”A”dees luncheon 

is  

Tuesday,  March 12 at Bertucci’s  

in  

Wayland Center Route 20 

 at  

12 noon  

 ALL ARE WELCOME 

Robyn 
 robynsamuels@yahoo.com  

781-275-2814  

From the  

Archives 

 

      March  1978   35 years 

     Club looks for new meeting location. 

     Phil Iorio will be auctioneer for April  

  March 1988    25 years 

Dick Stitt reports on registrations for '88 

MAFCA National Meet at Sturbridge. 

Ed Newman trains docents for Collings   as the 

last day of the '88 national events will be at Col-

lings in Stow.  Sign up for lobster and corn! 

Tim O'Brien spots a fire in Bud Hick's sheds 

at 12:30 AM and gets the Foxboro Fire Dept 

there in 5 minutes flat  

   March  1998    15 years 

4th Winter Blahs held. 

Wantabee's egg-actly outnumber of retirees 

at Lou's Diner in Clinton.  

                      

 LEMONS 

The Edsel cost a quarter of a Billion dollars over 

a period of 7 years to develop.  Then Ford spent 

12 Million to advertise this new car.  You know 

the "rest of the story".                  Art Callan  
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Minuteman Model A Ford Club 

Hard Luck Award Recipients 

1991  - Aldie Johnson 

1992  - Jack Stokinger 

1993  - Gene Bunce 

1994  - Dick Batstone 

1995  - Dick O’Brien 

1996  - Russ Thompson 

1997  - Al Mills 

1998  - Wayne Champagne 

1999  - Doug Linden 

2000  - Bucky Silvestrone 

2001  - Ed Foster 

2002  - Gene Ervin 

2003  - Tom Zappala 

2004  - Aldie Johnson 

2005  - John Jacobson 

2006  - Gene Bunce 

2007  - Gene Bunce 

2008  - Jack Stokinger 

2009  - Dick O’Brien 

2010  - Doug Linden 

2011  - Bob Gedney 

2012  - Pat Martone 
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Please note all ads are dated.     That’s the 

date the ad ceases,  unless we hear from you.  

All ads will run for three (3) months.   

Renewed ads run for three (3) months. 

Call or email Tony Zeoli at 781-935-6422 

or Zeoli@comcast.net 

Please see “A” 

for effort next 

page 
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   Model A Ford 
Foundation, Inc. 

Click 
GrandOpeningSchedule  

Donate to:  

Model A Museum Fund 

PO Box 95151 

Nonantum, MA 02495  

 

http://www.maffi.org/My_Homepage_Files/Download/GrandOpeningSchedule-Rev4.pdf
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CLASS “A“  
Ads  

 
                 

 For Sale 1929 Murray Town Sedan body only. Profes-

sional (RMR Restorations Hollis NH) restoration of all wood and body sheet metal, chick-

en wire roof plus restored inside window regulators installed. Parts include fuel tank, 

rain gutters, original interior/window trim, restored windshield frame and new / old 

glass. 

$6800.00  Bill Thibodeaux 617-491-0687 wethib@hotmail.com   4/13 

 For Sale 6 21" wheels restored and powder coated French Gray. $160 each  

  Bill Thibodeaux 617-491-0687 wethib@hotmail.com     4/13 

 

 For Sale 1929 pick-up red/black, pictures available via email. Nice driver, ready to go, very good steering 

and brakes, runs super, restored approximately  20 years ago. Nice oak in bed. Only modification is safety fuse.  
$11,750.  Southern Maine    Call Peter 207-318-8757       6/13 

Please note all ads are dated.     That’s the 

date the ad ceases,  unless we hear from you.  

All ads will run for three (3) months.   

Renewed ads run for three (3) months. 

Call or email Tony Zeoli at 781-935-6422 

or Zeoli@comcast.net 

 Wanted -TricoTR-C2B (chrome body) for a early 1931 Victoria, either 

restored or restorable is OK. Bob Wright, wrielect@metrocast.net, 

Phone-(207)-850-1974                  6/13 

tel:617-491-0687
mailto:wethib@hotmail.com
tel:617-491-0687
mailto:wethib@hotmail.com
tel:207-318-8757
mailto:wrielect@metrocast.net
tel:%28207%29-850-1974
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Thread Logic is our provider of club apparel.  Minuteman members may order directly 

from them at their website (www.thread-logic.com ) or contact Gary Hoyt, our Club 

Shopkeeper, so he can include your requests  as part of a general club order.  If you visit 

their website, you will see they have a wide variety of shirts, jackets, totes and accesso-

ries.  You may order any item you wish in any style and color. The price listed included 

the embroidery.  So get ready for the  2013 touring season with some new outerwear  

dross02466@comcast.net 

Thread Logic Apparel     

4/12 

4/12 

4/12 

6/12 

http://www.thread-logic.com
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4/12 

7/12 

6/13 
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Minuteman Model “A” Ford Club         

PO Box 545, Sudbury, MA 01776 

Be sure to visit www.oilleak.org 

March  2013 

Please  

Mail to: 

REMINDER 

Monthly meetings are held on most 
first Tuesdays of the month at the Me-
morial Congregational Church at 26 
Concord Rd in Sudbury, MA 01776.   

Tire kicking (?) at 7:00 PM  
Club Meeting begins at 7:30 P.M.  

 
Next Meeting 

March  5, 2013 

 

 

A believer is 

happy,  

a doubter is  

wise.    
 

Irish Proverb 


